Minutes – CEDC – January 04, 2024
The Canyon Economic Development Corporation Regular Meeting took place in the CEDC Conference Room 

1. The meeting was called to order at 11:36 am by Robyn Cranmer. Member’s present were Andy Hicks, Jed Welch, Matt West, Thompson Mayberry, and Gary Hinders. Board Member Keith Brown was absent. Also in attendance was Stephanie Tucker, Executive Director.
2. The minutes of the December 12, 2023 meeting were reviewed. Matt West made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Thompson Mayberry presented a second. Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
3. The December Financials were reviewed. Gary Hinders made a motion to approve the Financials as written. Thompson Mayberry presented a second. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
4. The disbursement of funds for The Lumberyard project were discussed. Jed Welch made a motion to approve funding not to exceed $450,000 to Lumberyard Management, LLC for new business in Canyon, and funding not to exceed $50,000 to The Crew Entertainment, LTD for job incentives.

5. A Public Hearing was conducted to consider a request from The Lumber Yard, Ltd, a Texas Limited Partnership acting by and through its general partner The Lumber Yard Management, LLC, a Texas Limited Liability Company, and The Crew Entertainment, Ltd, for the purpose of Direct Financial Assistance and Job Incentives for new business in Canyon, not to exceed $500,000. Public Hearing opened at 11:42am. Public Hearing closed at 11:42am with no one signed in to speak.
6. Public Comments/Presentations. Phillip Kahlich with Tire Works addressed the Board with regards to some concerns regarding business in Canyon.
7. The Board adjourned into Executive Session at 12:01 pm pursuant to Texas Govt. Code

§551.087 Regarding Economic Development Projects and §551.071 Consultation with Attorney.
8. The Board came out of Executive Session at 1:05 pm and took action on the following.
· Gary Hinders made a motion to approve funding to extend Water line on 15th Street, funding not to exceed $40,000. Andy Hicks presented a second. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
· Jed Welch made a motion to approve a request from Ruthette’s Bridal for SBAP funding not to exceed $9,999. Funding will be used for front door, new signage and lighting for façade improvements at new expansion location at 1517 4th Ave. Canyon, TX 79015. Matt West presented a second. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
9. Meeting was adjourned at 1:06 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Robyn Cranmer, President  
Canyon Economic Development Corporation
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